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July 7, 2006
MEMORANDUM

TO:

PeopleSoft Receiver
FROM:

John F. Sartain, Director

SUBJECT:
Memorandum 6 – Receiving Goods in PeopleSoft
This memo is meant for people who will enter receipt of goods in PeopleSoft.  It is now required that all receipts are entered in PeopleSoft rather than a hard copy signed receiving report.  In order to do this you must have the appropriate PeopleSoft security.  
If you normally receive goods but are not set up in PeopleSoft to do so, you need to complete the enclosed PeopleSoft application.  If you have no PeopleSoft access, mark “New”.  If you have access to PeopleSoft, just not “Receiving”, then mark “Change” and put a note “to add to existing security”.  I already have the appropriate security class marked on the form.  If you are not set up through security to do this process, please ignore this memo.

To log on to PeopleSoft 8.8, double click on the Internet Browser.  You will then fill in the URL of https://saofn.state.ga.us.  Your ID is the same as it was in version 7.02.  Your initial password will be your employee ID number.  You will not be able to access PeopleSoft until July 17, 2006.
Enclosed is the navigation sheet for Purchasing.  As part of the process, the receiver navigation is included.  The “Add a Receipt” and the “Cancel Receipt” navigation is listed on Page 2 of the Purchasing process.  Once you sign into the PeopleSoft system, follow the steps in these procedures for the receipt of goods.  Most goods are recorded as the number of items received.  Any exceptions to this have been provided to those who need to know and they are done by amount.
I encourage you to go to the UPK tool.  You can do this while PeopleSoft is down.  On the left hand side of the screen is a menu.  Select Module 9 clicking on the “+” sign.  Then click on the “+” sign by Lesson 9.5.  Then select 9.5.1 for “Add a Receipt” lesson.  Select “Try It” at the top of the page.  Then click your way through the process.  Repeat the same for 9.5.2, “Cancel a Receipt” process.  These examples will walk you through your receiving process
If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Pearl Bailey at 404-656-4645 or email pbailey@dhr.state.ga.us or Ms. Amy Morgan at 404-656-2491 or email agmorgan@dhr.state.ga.us.
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